Fayetteville Band Boosters, Inc., Meeting Minutes

May 22, 2007

President Barbara Verdery called the meeting to order.  She gave an overview of the Booster Club purpose.  Minutes were read and approved.

Dave Rader gave the treasurer’s report. The booster club account balance as of  March 31 was $63,700, representing an increase of $34,600 since July 1, 2006.   The increase includes cash receipts of $82,200 and cash disbursements of  $47,600.  Approximately $52,500 is designated for budgeted items and/or specific purposes leaving an available balance of $11,200.

Carol Green gave the audit committee report.  They reviewed the treasurer’s accounts and noted no exceptions.  The audit committee report was accepted as presented.

Barry Harper gave the director’s report.  He summarized the band’s spring performances, including the first Jazz Band Coffeehouse, the Kansas City Worlds of Fun concert contest, and the spring concert.  Scott Villines has been hired as a new band director for next year, replacing the retiring Dean Coale.

Barbara Verdery gave an overview of the 2006-07 booster accomplishments.

Sandy Weishaar presented the slate of new officers for the 2007-08 school year.  They are: Karen Percival – president, Michelle Yocum – vice president, Catherine Templeton – secretary and Dave Rader – treasurer.  New officers were unanimously approved.

Catherine Templeton summarized proposed changes in the by-laws.  They were voted on an approved.  The new by-laws will be posted on the web site as soon as possible.

Dave Rader presented the proposed budget for the year ended June 30, 2008. The proposed budget estimates total receipts of $68,800 and total planned disbursements of $46,200. The increase in cash balances will be designated for trip accounts and equipment purchases. Motion was made and seconded to accept the proposed budget as presented. Motion passed. Based on the Boosters current cash position (cash on hand $37,400 less designated, budget and other commitments of $27,900, leaving available cash of $9,500) Mr. Rader moved to designate $8,500  for purchase of instruments, other equipment or uniforms in preparation for the 2008 Macy's Parade. Motion passed.

Michelle Yocum gave details on a new fundraiser for the band.  The band will install seatbacks for season ticket holders at Razorback Stadium.  We will be paid $1 per seat installed and uninstalled, with a possible income of $6,000.  Installation date is August 18.  About 60 workers will be needed. Twelve people will be needed each game day for service booths.

Mr. Harper discussed the announcement of the band’s invitation to the Macy’s Thanksgiving Day Parade in November 2008.  The band marched in the Macy’s parade in 1998.  Estimated cost per student for the trip is $1300, but bids have not yet been received for the trip.  The FHS Band is one of only 10 bands selected for the parade, out of 300 applications.

The next Band Booster meeting is scheduled for August 23.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Scogin

Secretary

Fayetteville Band Boosters, Inc.

